


ARDINGTON AND LOCKINGE PARISH COUNCIL
A&L (2020) 5

MINUTES of the Virtual Meeting of the Parish Council at 8.00pm on Tuesday 8 September 2020.

Present: Councillors: Ron East, Nicola Hancock, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Hugh Roberts
Clerk:       Clive Knights.
County Councillor, Michael Fox-Davies.  District Councillor, Janet Shelley,
Apologies: Paul Gibbs, PCSO, Tim Deane and School Governor, Nicola Merry. 

1. There were no declarations of interest and no hospitality had been received or offered. 
2. Matters raised by parishioners at the meeting.  Damage to the elevated path around the War Memorial in Ardington was being repaired.  ACTION 5.1 The Clerk to confirm that this repair was in connection with the neighbouring property The Croft now owned by Mr and Mrs Vane-Tempest.
3. Matters Arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday, 14 July 2020 and approval of the Minutes.  All the actions had been taken. There had been no S106 money for the village from the Masons Yard development.  ACTION 5.2 The Clerk to enquire with Janet Shelley why there was no S106 money.  A welcome letter to new residents from the PC had been lodged with Lockinge Estate (Action 4.1). Works Yard was to make a new notice board for East Lockinge with funds from CBPT through Terry Bond (Action4.2).  Outstanding payments and full audit submission (Actions 4.3 and 4.4) had been made.  The PC declined to open the playground in July on the basis of the notice at the playground at East Hendred.  The playground was opened on 8 August with a notice emphasising it was at the users own risk. (Actions 4.5 and 4.6).  The Science Vale Cycle Network (SVCN) had initiated the bridle path changes by Lockinge Estate and both East and West Hendred had been consulted on the SVCN but not A&LPC.  The PC had written to our County Councillor to ensure that such initiatives in future do not by-pass notifying all PCs (Action 4.7).  Internet banking (Action 4.8 and 4.9) must be requested by a signatory to the PC’s account: a parish councillor, not the Clerk...  ACTION 5.3 Nicky Hancock and the Chairman if required agreed to make this submission.  ACTION 5.4 The Clerk to provide Nicky Hancock with the information required.  ACTION 5.5 The Clerk to request from Lockinge Estate larger and more substantial notices requesting “No Cycling” for the permissive footpaths 
4. Reports. 
County Councillor’s (CC’s) Report had been circulated before the meeting.  On 1 September 2020 Covid-19 cases in Oxford City were 15.1 compared to 12.5 in the Vale and 6.5 in both South and West Oxfordshire per 100,000 people.  Return of university students was expected to cause an increase.  OCC had written to all parents of school children indicating all the measure taken to ensure their safety. Mike Fox-Davies ACTION 5.6 agreed to take up with SVCN the poor state of the gravel surface in A&L not suitable for bicycles with narrow tyres. He was in Didcot at 8.30 am and traffic had returned to normal rush hour levels.  Crossing the A417 on foot at the Ardington turn to reach the bus stop was hazardous, especially at rush hour.  Mike Fox-Davies ACTION 5.7 agreed to explore possible solutions (e.g. a pelican crossing as at East Hendred),
District Councillor’s (DC’s) Report had been circulated before the meeting.  Funding (£90,000) was available for £5,000 grants to voluntary groups helping vulnerable people and those infected with Covid-19.  Two hours free parking would continue in the Vale.  The Vale intends to speed up approval for minor planning applications.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk’s Report. Litter had to been picked along The Firs and in East Lockinge and two street lights attended to in West Lockinge.  The Clerk was using his new printer for PC work and noting pages printed  Regular reconciliations were conducted on the PC’s account statements.
PCSO’s Report.  There was a hare coursing incident near the Point to Point Course in the last two months where dogs were present but no hunting and therefore no offence.  Neighbourhood Watch reported a van break-in at West Lockinge.
5. Finance.  The Business Reserve Account had been closed and the balance of £8.41 transferred to the Current Account.  Parish Councillors approved previous payments of £300.00 to Simon Scott for street light painting and £103.20 for RoSPA inspection of the playground... Approval of payments at this meeting was given for the Clerk’s payments and his tax for October and November, both £272.00 by Standing Order (Ex 4) and both £68.00 tax by cheque respectively Ex 4).  There was no income.  Invoices for grass cutting from White Horse Horticulture for June (£435.00) and July (£395.00) and from DK Electrical Services for an electrical check of 5 street lights (£138.00) were paid by internet banking from the Clerk’s personal account.  The Parish Council’s approved this re-imbursement totalling £968.00.  ACTION 5.8 The Clerk to make the outstanding payments.

6. 2019-20 Audit:  Notices on the Boards on 25 August announced that the audit had been completed and the full return was on the website and a notice placed on 27 August announced the Public Rights to view the full audit return at the Clerk’s house.  
7. Playground Report.  After an inspection and placing of a notice on the two entrance gates the playground has been opened on 8 August 2020.  Following the recommendations of the RoSPA report a cradle swing and a support beam for the basket swing had been ordered (£347.00 + VAT). 
8. Planning.  Paul Gibbs had circulated a draft response to a long and very detailed new planning consultation document, with some curious phrasing.  The Chairman thanked him for the huge effort involved.  ACTION 5.9 The Chairman to arrange an extra meeting of the PC (when Paul Gibbs can be present) to discuss this response before submitting it.
9. Flooding.  OCC had indicated that before clearing the conduit the Estate, with riparian responsibilities, should clear the stream bed either side of the bridge.  ACTION 5.10 The Clerk to request the Estate to do this work.
10. Bridge work. ACTION 5.11 The Clerk to ask OCC what was the planned completion date for the work on the bridge near The Orangery.
11. Items for Trumpeter and Facebook.  ACTION 5.12 The Clerk to insert the notice about the next virtual Parish Council meeting. 
12. Date of next meeting.  Possibly a virtual one at 8.00 pm. Tuesday, 10 November, 2020.
13. Subsequent meetings: possibly at 7.00 pm in Loyd Lindsay Rooms or 8.00 pm if virtual on Tuesdays, 2020, meeting date to be arranged in 2021. ACTION 5.13 The Clerk

Signed as a true record, 


Chair		Date:  10 November 2020. Distribution: Ron East, Paul Gibbs, Nicola Hancock, John Hedgecock, Derek Morrow and Sir Hugh Roberts.
Page 620 in File	 	Page 2 of 2
